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This Month:

August 11th Mtg.
xx Wear name tags

xx Return library books

xx Bring canned goods  
for donation

August 18th Board Mtg.
Meeting begins at 6:30 p.m. 
in Maravilla's Galleria room. 

August 20th Deadline   
Newsletter articles due for 
August edition 

Coast Lines
Newsletter for Coastal Quilters of Santa Barbara 

August Meeting 
Live and Silent Auction 
Thursday, August 11, 2011, 6:15 p.m. to close

Special Entertainment and our guest auctioneers 
Dawn and Patrick Ferrier from Creation Station in 
Buellton will give us a great program. 

This is a must-attend event as the auction items are 
fabulous. Folks have been so generous with their 
donations and their time! This year, we have some 
beautiful newly created quilts in the Live Auction 
that are wonderful, made by members of our guild, 
along with a couple of antique quilt tops that we 
had quilted. Other Live Auction items are a great 
little used Pfaff sewing machine, perfect for class 
work. Santa Maria Sewing Center has donated a 
floor model Viking Felting Machine and a New Vi-
king Embroidery Only Machine and there are many 
other wonderful Live Auction items!

For the silent auction, we have lots of fabric, quilts 
frames, assorted tools, quilt tops, carts, storage units 
etc. More than 350 items will be available to bid on, 
so please come and bring your family and friends. 
There is no charge for guests! See you there.

— Cathe Hedrick, Auction Chair

Around The Block  
with The Knotty Threads
The Knotty Threads satellite group formed as a 
result of Susan Davies and Nola Ferguson thinking 
it would be a great idea to gather all of the Carpin-
teria quilters for some local fun and sharing. They 
phoned every Coastal Quilt Guild member living 
in Carpinteria and got an enthusiastic “YES!” from 
18 women who are very grateful to Sue and Nola 
for bringing them together. Although it has been a 
relatively short time since they formed as a satellite 
group, they have already made some cherished 
friendships. Their first meeting in January 2010 
was held at Nola’s house, and since then they have 
met at the homes of other members.  “It’s exciting 
to see where everyone quilts — an inspiration in 
itself!” says member Roxanne Barbieri.

Members of The Knotty Threads are all types 
of quilters: beginners, experienced, traditional, 
and modern. They work on a variety of projects, 

ranging from king-sized to baby quilts, art quilts 
to gifty things, tote bags to wool quilts. Everyone 
brings their own projects to share and work on 
at meetings. They enjoy learning new techniques 
from each other and are inspired to try things 
beyond their comfort zone. Each group member is 
attempting to make a block for their hostesses, so 
eventually each member will have a block of their 
own choosing from each of the other members. 
What a novel way for everyone to have a special 
keepsake of their wonderful shared experiences!

This year one of their unique adventures was a 
members’ retreat at Roxanne Barbieri’s home on 
Catalina Island, working on a special project they 
titled “Fishful Thinking.” Eleven members participat-
ed in the four-day retreat and everyone had a fabu-
lous time. Not only did they create some amazing 
projects, learned a lot, and had immeasurable fun, 
but they also got the chance to really get to know 
each other — and the bonds of their friendship 
have grown even stronger. They later shared their 
retreat project with the remaining members of the 
group, planning to present a mini showing of their 
completed works, of which they are very excited 
and proud! 

Their group’s goal is “to promote and encourage 
the art of quilting and to get to know and appreci-
ate each other better.” No activity in the group is 
mandatory, so each may choose to participate in 
a special project or not; all members are accepted 
for their own contribution to the group. Much can 
be learned from everyone, and their creativity is 
endless. They are inspired by Marilyn Seigel and 
Kay Naumann, their “perfectionists” Carol Hart and 
Dorothy Oksner (who knits socks, too!), Becky Gal-
lup (who makes them laugh — a LOT!), Kika Hutch-
ings who, as they all know, has the perfect smile 
and lipstick (wherever does she get it?), Nola with 
her wonderful wool projects, and the list goes on.

Roxanne said, “I think we have more fun than ANY-
ONE else! And the added bonus of living so near 
to each other is that we don’t have to drive very 
far for our meetings. We frequently run into each 
other around town and always share a hug when 
we meet. Quilting life in Carpinteria is SO GOOD!”

—  The Rambling Rose
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Elected Officers & Committee Chairs 2011-2012 
President:   
Irelle Beatie

VP Programs:   
Ranell Hansen 

Speaker Liaison: 
Suzy Pelovsky

Workshop Coordinators:   
Diane Eardley & Carol Fay 

Recording Secretary:   
Mary Maxwell

Corresponding Secretary:   
(and general guild questions)  
Julie Mock 

Treasurer:   
Sue Kadner

Parliamentarian:   
Debra Blake

Membership:   
Jean Faison & 
Becky Gallup

Public Relations: 
Leslie Dodge 

2012 HOC Quilt Show: 
Karen Pickford 

Block of the Month:   
Carol Hart, Kika Hutchings & 
Carolyn Rory (Knotty Threads)

Challenge:   
Marti Frolli & Barb Postma

Coast Lines Distribution:   
Mary Ringer & Naomi Hicks

Coast Lines Editor:  
Julie Cohen 

Coast Lines Layout:   
Jean Phillips

Community Projects:   
Edalee Keehn &  
Barbara MacCallum 

Door Prizes:   
Marie Butcher & Dee Johnson

Librarians:   
Shirley Morrison & Ann Marx

Refreshments:   
Roxanne Barbieri

Sunshine Chair 
Dee Johnson

Satellite Groups Coord.:   
Chris Allen

Webmaster:   
Bonnie Barber

Welcome Committee:  
Darilyn Kisch, Marilyn Martin & 
Patty Six

Community Quilts
It is with pleasure that we take the reins of the Community Quilt Committee. Our thanks 
to Louise and Yolanda for the fine job they’ve done for the past two years.   Wendy Ladd 
has donated forty-eight bolts of fabric and the shelves to hold them. So that, coupled with 
fabric from previous years and our recent purchases makes our “stash” look like a fabric 
store.  

Our goal is to have everyone in the Guild involved in giving to the community.  Recipients 
will be announced at the September meeting. We’ll have kits to fit many quilting levels 
and amounts of time required so as to appeal to each and every one of you. There will 
be sign-up sheets in case you want to help out by practicing your machine quilting on 
someone else’s top, or if you just want a little relaxing handwork to put the binding on 
a project to finish it off. Of course, any and all quilts made from your own stash are very 
welcome as well. We also have lots of batting and backing fabrics for your use. Just let us 
know what you need, and we’ll bring it to the next meeting. We’ll have more news to share 
next month, but we’re ready to accept any donations now for future distribution. See you 
at the Auction!  

— Edalee Keehn, Barbara MacCallum, Nancy Miller & Carol Hart

Donna Feagin needs your help
Most local quilters know Donna Feagin, a founder of the Seven Sisters Show, past presi-
dent of the Bear Valley Guild, and long-time SLO Quilt Guild member. She has always been 
there for fellow quilt members and others in the community. Now she needs our help.

A Benefit account for Donna Feagin , who has been diagnosed with pancreatic  cancer and 
is unable to work, has been opened at Rabobank.  Donna needs financial assistance for 
everyday bills and extras for this illness.

If you would like to donate, just tell any Rabobank teller that you would like to give a do-
nation to the Donna Feagin Benefit Account.

Door Prizes
At the July Guild meeting the two door prize winners were: Kathy Piasecki and  
Bree Belyea, a brand new member.

Welcome New  Members: 

Belyea Bree 
7173 Toulumne Dr. 
Goleta, CA 93117 
bree.belyea@gmail.com 
284-2888

Cay Donohoe 
10008 Nightingale Pl. 
Oxnard, CA 93036 
988-3279

Cindy Enderby 
5750 Via Real #208 
Carpinteria, CA 93013  
bobend@msn.com 
680-0316

Ayres Mitchell 
980 Cold Spring Rd. 
Santa Barbara, CA 93108 
deste805@gmail.com 
886-0862

Barbara J. Paulsen 
1741 Calle Boca del Canon 
Santa Barbara, CA 93101 
bobbijomom@yahoo.com 
323-6920

Earn for the  
Coastal Quilters Guild 

through Amazon
Link to Amazon.com from 
our www.coastalquilters.org 
link so that the guild will be 
credited with your purchases. 
Bookmark the Amazon link 
the first time and you will be 
able to go directly to Ama-
zon.com each time thereafter.



August 2011Page 3

Future Programs 
SEPTEMBER 
Mickey Depre, Me, Myself and I.  One-hour 
PowerPoint presentation followed by a short 
trunk show covering her progression from a 
traditional quilter to the present. Topics include 
inspiration and how to believe in one’s own self 
and sense of style. During the trunk show, she 
will happily answer audience questions regard-
ing technique, product use, etc. This program is 
informative and entertaining with a grand dose 
of humor.

Friday, September 9 Workshop: Charm Pack 
Wildflowers

Saturday, September 10 Workshop: Machine 
Quilting: Free Motion 101

OCTOBER 
Terrie Sandelin, Miniatures in Minutes. Trunk 
show on making miniature quilts using the fold-
and-sew method. www.terriesandelin.com

Friday, October 14 Workshop: Miniatures in 
Minutes: 13 square. Cover all 13 square projects, 
foundation finish is 6.5 x 6.5

NOVEMBER 
Mary Lou Weidman, Creative You. Mary Lou 
explains avenues of creativity, the personality 
of the creative person and how you can stretch 
and become more creative with you thoughts 
and your quilts. Prepare to be inspired and to 
go away thinking of things you want to do to be 
a new "creative YOU." 

November 11 Workshop: Flower Power These 
blocks are pieced blocks done Hoochy style and 
made into great wall hangings and quilts. Then 
when they are done, you have the option of 
adding buttons for centers and eyes and other 
fun things in the garden. These quilts have a 
WOW factor and are loads of fun to do and to 
enjoy making. See what creativity, color and 
exploring design can do for a great quilt! 

For more information, visit: www.marylouquilt-
designs.com or marylouweidman-marylou.
blogspot.com/

From the President's Desk
The July picnic was a fabulous time and thank you to ”Gone to Pieces” satellite group 
for being great hostesses this year.  The Western Theme was well received and added 
a lot to the evening. The highlight of the evening, besides Show and Tell and the 
fabulous food, was the presentation of the community quilts to Santa Barbara Neigh-
borhood Clinics.  Bonnie Campbell was on hand to accept the quilts on behalf of SBNC.  
We donated over 100 quilts which is less than half of the total number of quilts made 
and donated by our guild this year to our three recipient organizations.  We should all 
give kudos to all our members who work tirelessly to represent our guild with these 
donations to the worthy recipients.

Karen Pickford was our Learn and Sew instructor in July.  She taught two fabric or 
Hawaiian appliqué.  This technique requires patience and perseverance.  I have a new 
appreciation for quilts made with this technique as the preparation is time consum-
ing and that’s before you even start the appliqué.  I may have my square done by next 
year. 

August brings us our big AUCTION night.  Cathe Hedrick and her committee have put 
in countless hours sorting, organizing and preparing for this fabulous event.  This 
event is open to the public and is our major fund raiser for this year.  There will be a 
live auction as well as over 350 silent auction items.  The fun begins at 6 pm.  There will 
be a short business meeting, surprise entertainment with the live auction at the end.  
You will be able to pick up the silent auction items at the end of the evening.  This will 
be an extraordinary event so don’t miss out on all the fun.  Plan to come and bring a 
guest!

Mickey Depre is our guest speaker and teacher in September.  She is offering two sepa-
rate workshops on Friday and Saturday following our regular guild meeting.  Our guild 
has amazingly talented speakers and teachers that come to share their talents with 
all of us.   Take advantage of the opportunity to learn new techniques or just come to 
enjoy the camaraderie with your fellow guild members.  It’s always an enjoyable day.

Quilt ‘til you wilt,
Irelle

Coast Lines is published monthly by: 
Coastal Quilters of Santa Barbara, Inc.  
P.O. Box 6341, Santa Barbara, CA 93160 

http://www.coastalquilters.org 
Subscriptions are free to members.

August Birthdays 
Happy Birthday  to one and all!

Nellie Munoz		  Aug 2 
Jean Kalman		  Aug 3 
Sally R. Firth		  Aug 5 
Lou Ann	 Smith 		  Aug 6 
Janet Berlin		  Aug 7 
Susan Kadner		  Aug 12  
Linda Boynton De Sepulveda 	 Aug 15 
Helena Kennedy		  Aug 16 
 

 
 
 
Linda Estrada		  Aug 17 
Nancy Rogers		  Aug 21 
Susan White		  Aug 23 
Karin Cooper		  Aug 25 
Marty Frolli		  Aug 25 
Anne Blackwell		  Aug 28  
Pat Stanovich		  Aug 29
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A Dog's Purpose 
From a 6-year-old’s point of view, as related by a veterinarian

Being a veterinarian, I had been called to examine a 10-year-old Irish 
Wolfhound named Belker. The dog's owners, Ron, his wife Lisa, and their 
little boy Shane, were all very attached to Belker, and they were hoping for 
a miracle.

I examined Belker and found he was dying of cancer. I told the family we 
couldn't do anything for Belker, and offered to perform the euthanasia 
procedure for the old dog in their home. As we made arrangements, Ron 
and Lisa told me they thought it would be good for six-year-old Shane to 
observe the procedure. They felt as though Shane might learn something 
from the experience.

The next day, I felt the familiar catch in my throat as Belker's family sur-
rounded him.  Shane seemed so calm, petting the old dog for the last time, 
that I wondered if he understood what was going on. Within a few minutes, 
Belker slipped peacefully away.

The little boy seemed to accept Belker's transition without any difficulty 
or confusion. We sat together for a while after Belker's death, wondering 
aloud about the sad fact that animal lives are shorter than human lives.  
Shane, who had been listening quietly, piped up, ''I know why.''

Startled, we all turned to him. What came out of his mouth next stunned 
me — I'd never heard a more comforting explanation. It has changed the 
way I try and live.

He said, ''People are born so that they can learn how to live a good life — 
like loving everybody all the time and being nice, right?''  The six-year-old 
continued, ''Well, dogs already know how to do that, so they don't have to 
stay as long.''

The truths are easy to remember:  Live simply.  Love generously.  Care 
deeply.  Speak kindly.  

Remember, if a dog was the teacher, you would learn things like:

•	 When loved ones come home, always run to greet them.

•	 Never pass up the opportunity to go for a joyride.

•	 	Allow the experience of fresh air and the wind in your face to be pure 
ECSTASY.

•	 	Take naps.

•	 	Stretch before rising.

•	 	Run, romp, and play daily.

•	 	Thrive on attention and let people touch you.

•	 	Avoid biting when a simple growl will do.

•	 	On warm days, stop to lie on your back on the grass.

•	 	On hot days, drink lots of water and lie under a shady tree.

•	 	When you're happy, dance around and wag your entire body.

•	 	Delight in the simple joy of a long walk.

•	 	Be loyal.

•	 Never pretend to be something you're not.

•	 	If what you want lies buried, dig until you find it.

•	 When someone is having a bad day, be silent, sit close by, and nuzzle 
them gently.

ENJOY EVERY MOMENT OF EVERY DAY! 

Events Around California 
Shared Stories: Expressions and Stitched  
Messages
July 9 through September 4, 2011, W-F noon-6 and Sat-Sun 11-5
Reception: July 9, noon – 3 p.m. Reception with live music & hors 
d’oeuvres

Artwork by Studio Art Quilts Associate Members of Southern Cali-
fornia & Southern Nevada. Juried by Julie Weaverling  
(JulieWeaverling.com)

Front Porch Gallery
2903 Carlsbad Blvd, Carlsbad, CA 92008
www.FrontPorchGallery.org

Several guild members have pieces in this show — congratula-
tions!

Accepted Artists: Betty Amador, Charlotte Bird, Patt Blair, Lo-
ris Bogue, Cherie Brown, Jamie Fingal, Barbara Friedman, Doria 
Goocher, Gail Hansen, Ranell Hansen, Carol Henke, Rose Hughes, 
Sara Kelly, Pam Price Klebaum, Sherry Kleinman, Smadar Knobler, 
Jane LaFazio, Linda Boone Laird, Sandra Lauterbach, Jill Le Crois-
sette, Nancy Lemke, Felisa Lyons, Kathleen McCabe, Linda Miller, 
Jeannie Palmer Moore, Gillian Moss, Kathy Nida, Andi Perejda, Judy 
Rys, Lois Sprague, Jeanne Surber, Mary Tabar, Terry Waldron, Debo-
rah Weir, Susan West, Sally Wright, Lisa Yoder

Santa Monica Quilt Guild Bi-Annual Quilt Show - 
Quilting by the Sea
August 13, 9 a.m. to 5 p.m., Admission: $5. Free parking in the lot 
across the street

Simkins Hall & Fireside Room, 1008 11th St., Santa Monica

•	 A display of quilts from our talented and creative members.
•	 The guild boutique featuring beautifully crafted items.
•	 A quilt auction of small-sized quilts.
•	 A basket bonanza, featuring themed baskets filled to the brim 

with fabric, notions, patterns, books, and quilting supplies.
•	 Drawing for an Opportunity Quilt called Song Birds At Mid-

night, based on the "Licorice Allsorts" pattern from Rabbit 
Factory

•	 The exquisite work of gifted and renowned Featured Quilter, 
Nadine Kirk

Email Contact: kennaleem@aol.com
Website: santamonicaquiltguild.org

Traveling Quilters Quilt-Away Retreat
Sept. 15-18

Our Temecula Quilt-Away Retreats are always fun and productive 
weekends. It’s a great opportunity to finish projects or start some-
thing new. We usually have anywhere from 30 to 45 people at the 
retreat, so it’s always fun to see what people are working on. Each 
person has half an 8-ft table for sewing space in our large, well-lit 
classroom. Once again we'll be staying at the Vina de Lestonnac 
Retreat Center in the Temecula wine region.  

Contact: pam@travelingquilters.com  
Website: www.travelingquilters.com
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An Evening With Kaffe Fassett
Monday, September 26 at 7 p.m.
Free parking next door beneath Belmont Village. Tickets $25 (fully tax 
deductible) 

Westwood United Methodist Church, 10497 Wilshire Blvd., Los 
Angeles (Wilshire Boulevard at Waring Avenue) 

The internationally known artist, author, fabric and quilt designer 
will present a PowerPoint lecture and book signing. Come hear 
him in person discuss A Colorful Life. Tickets will be for sale begin-
ning July 15th only on the Westside Quilters Website at www.
WestsideQuiltersLosAngeles.org and will be mailed to purchasers in 
mid-August. 

For more information, contact WestsideQuilters@Yahoo.com 

"A Harvest of Quilts"
Saturday, October 1, 2011, 10 a.m. - 4 p.m. & Sunday, October 2, 2011, 
10 a.m. - 3:30 p.m.
Free nearby parking. General Admission: $8.

SOKA University, 1 University Dr., Aliso Viejo, CA 92656.

Activities include a public quilt auction on Saturday at 1 p.m., and 
quilting demonstrations on Sunday, as well as raffle baskets, door 
prizes, an opportunity quilt drawing, and vendor mall. Exhibits 
include art quilts from the group Quilts on the Wall, more than 
300 member quilts on display, and an antique quilt exhibit from a 
private collection.

If you have any questions, please call Michelle Howe at 949-733-
3705 or email her at mhowe93@yahoo.com or visit www.Harvest-
ofQuilts.com.

Pacific International Quilt Festival XX
October 13 - 16, 2011

Santa Clara Convention Center, Santa Clara, CA

This well-recognized and largest quilt show on the west coast, 
known to quilters as P.I.Q.F., features a spectacular collection of 
more than 800 quilts and works of wearable and textile art. It 
also offers a wide array of more than 60 workshops and lectures, 
presented by world-renowned instructors, and a 300-booth mer-
chants mall with the best in fabrics, notions, machines, wearable 
art, and everything for the quilter, artist and home sewer. 

For more information, visit www.quiltfest.com and click on the link 
for Pacific International Quilt Festival XX.

Fallbrook Quilt Guild Biennial Quilt Show
November 4 & 5 
Show is from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. both days.

Beautiful quilts and other treasures, vendors, auction at 1 p.m., 
country store, and food booth. 

Fallbrook Presbyterian Church, 463 S. Stage Coach Lane, Fall-
brook, CA 92028. 

Contact: scott760760@hotmail.com 
Website: www.fallbrookquiltguild.com

Bold Expressions — African American Quilts
Through Sunday, November 6, Tuesday through Sunday, 10 a.m. – 4 
p.m. Closed Mondays and national holidays. 
Regular admission is $7 for adults, $5 for seniors and $4 for students 
and active military with ID. 

Mingei International Museum, 1439 El Prado in Balboa Park, San 
Diego.

First-ever museum exhibition on quilts from Chicago collector 
Corrine Riley.

For information, call 619-239-0003 or visit www.mingei.org.

Road to California
January 19-22, 2012, Thursday - Saturday 9:30 a.m. - 6 p.m., Sunday 
10 a.m. - 3:30 p.m.
Long-arm Classes Begin Monday January 16 • Regular Classes Begin 
Wednesday, January 18
Preview Night, Wednesday, January 18

Visit www.road2ca.com to register for workshops.

Wendy Butler Berns will be teaching:
•• Out on a Limb all day workshop many texturizing tech-

niques
•• The Third Dimension two day workshop on Embellishing 

with Tantalizing Threads
•• Creating Captivating Colorful Quilts Lecture
•• Stitch to the Finish with Machine Quilting

Santa Barbara Quilting Retreat with  
Gwen Marston and Freddy Moran
February 19-23, 2012, Crowne Plaza Hotel, Ventura

Registration is open at www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.com.
There is a commuter price listed and a 10% guild discount.
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Block of the Month 
KEEP IT SCRAPPY: AUTUMN CALICO PUZZLE

Fall is in the air and time to 
bring out those fall scrap 
fabrics! This month’s block is 
made up of the basics: squares, 
half square triangles and four-
patches. Simple to piece but 
what a lovely fall quilt it will 
make for the winner! 

FABRIC:

Background: Background: You will need a variety of 
whites.

Scraps: You will need 10 different scraps of dark 
fabric.

Solid black

CUTTING:
•	From background fabric: Cut 4 squares 4 7/8”		
•	From scraps: Cut 1 square 4 ½”; 4 squares 4 7/8”; and 8 squares 

2 1/2”
•	From black: Cut 8 squares 2 ½”

ASSEMBLY:
•	 Draw a diagonal line on the wrong side of the 4 7/8” back-

ground squares. 
•	 Match these squares with the 4 7/8” scrap squares right sides 

together. 
•	 Stitch ¼” from both sides of the diagonal line. 
•	 Cut apart on the diagonal line. Press and trim to 4 ½”. 
•	 Sew 2 black squares and 2 scrap squares to create a four-

patch.  Press and trim to 4 ½”. 
•	 Make 3 more four-patches in the same way. 
•	 Lay out the squares as shown in the diagram and piece to-

gether. Press. 

Your block should now be 12 ½” square. Any leftover half square 
triangles may be saved for future blocks or you could use them to 
make two blocks.

If you have any questions or problems, please ask us.

- Knotty Threads 
Carol Hart, Kika Hutchings & Carolyn Rory    

	
  

This Year's Keep It Scrappy Rules
1.	 The background fabrics will either be white or 

perhaps a combination of white and cream.

2.	 As last year, the scrap fabrics within each block 
must be different. If the pattern calls for 8 dark or 
medium pieces, you should use 8 different dark 
or medium scraps.  

	
  

	
  

	
  

LIKE Us On Facebook!
Coastal Quilters is now on Facebook and you can easily find us at 
www.facebook.com/CoastalQuilters. If you are on Facebook, please 
find us and LIKE us. We will be announcing events, issuing remind-
ers, sharing ideas, quilt projects, whatever strikes us as being of 
interest to our quilting community. We hope you will contribute to 
keeping our page energized by visiting often.

If you are not a member of Facebook, consider joining. It's easy, 
just go to www.facebook.com and sign on. Then let them help you 
find your friends via your e-mail address books. You will have ab-
solute control over your page. Once established, you will not only 
be able to follow Coastal Quilters, but you will probably establish 
new relationships with old friends and family, as well as quilters in 
our community and beyond. Try it; you'll like it. Really!

— Bonnie Barber

Mystery Weekends designed for fun, relaxation 
and creativity
Where? Inspirations at Big Bear Lake
Teacher? Jacque Holmes
What’s included? Just about everything, even a precut kit for your 
project top.
When? September 30-October 2, November 4-6

The mysteries will only be revealed to only 10 participants for each 
event, so get your reservations in. The Mystery Projects will be 
taught by Jacque Holmes. Jacque, a Big Bear resident, has had a 
varied career in quilting. She has de-signed patterns for both quilt-
ing and needlepoint, owned a fabric store, and currently teaches 
in Big Bear and for Southern California Quilt Guild workshops. She 
also taught at the Eagle Crest Quilting Retreats. She is a delight, 
and we know you will have fun learning from her. Added Bonus: 
also included is a pre-cut kit for the top of your project. You will 
be able to start sewing right away. Plan to join us for one or more. 
Bring your friends or maybe your satellite group!

Lorraine Taylor, Inspirations at Big Bear Lake
(909) 866-8081 • lorraine@inspirationsatbigbear.com
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Quilting Resources

If you are a member of the Coastal Quilters Guild and have products or services relating to quilts, you can be listed in this section of our news-
letter. Your listing is free, and special attention will be paid to members offering discounts, “stash” cards, classes or sale events. Please send 
your information to Julie Cohen, Newsletter Editor, at quiltnews@wagy.net or PO Box 2135, Santa Barbara, CA 93120.

Art & Jenny Sewing 
Sewing supplies only, no fabric for sale  
2124 E. Thompson Blvd. 
Ventura, CA 93001-2725 
805.643.8536

Craft Essentials 
Discount to Members 
187 South Turnpike 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
805.681.3115 

The Creation Station  
Fabric & Quilt Shop 
Classes, Retreats and Online Shopping 
Dawn and Patrick Farrier, owners 
Large selection of cotton solids/prints and 
flannels all priced at $7 per yard.  
252 East Hwy 246, Unit A 
Buellton, CA  93427 
www.thecreationstation.com 
805.693.0174 

Ranell Hansen  
Around The Block Quilting Studio 
Custom Machine Quilting 
Quilting and Sewing Classes 
LLENAR.NESNAH@gmail.com 
805.684.7042 

Susan Italo 
Wild Onion Studio  
Custom Machine Quilting  
New quilting patterns available for a more 
affordable option.  Fast turnaround to help 
you get your quilts finished!  Free return 
shipping for 3 or more quilts.  Check out 
my website for pricing and photos:  
www.wildonionstudio.com or contact me: 
Susan@Wildonionstudio.com 
805.746.0186

Jandi Designs 
Thermofax Silk Screens 
Jeanne Surber 
www.jandidesigns.com 
805.564.4213

Nancy King 
Santa Barbara Custom Quilting 
Many designs to finish your quilts beauti-
fully.  Large quilts, small quilts, get them 
done!  Prompt turnaround.  
www.sbcustomquilting.com 
805.687.2063 

Quilt Ventura 
Stash Card & Classes 
4572 Telephone, Ste. 908 
Ventura, CA  93003 
www.quiltventura.com 
805.658.9800

Cathe Hedrick  
Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats 
P.O. Box 91429 
Santa Barbara, CA 93190-1429 
www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.com 
805.899.3947

Juli Shulem 
Professional Organizer  
20% discount given to members. 
Need to organize your sewing room better, 
or perhaps other places as well?  24 yrs. 
experience organizing spaces and people.  
For a complete list of services check my 
website: www.julishulem.com   
805.964.2389 



Coastal Quilters Guild Inc
http://www.coastalquilters.org

Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is a non-
profit, educational and charitable organization. The purpose 
of the Guild is to educate its members about the history and 
preservation of the art form of quilting and its related topics; 
to learn new techniques and improve skills; and to inform the 
community at large about our quilt making heritage.

Guild Meetings are held on the second 
Thursday of each month at:

St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 
4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA 

This Month’s Meeting 
August 11th, 2011 6:15 p.m. (Doors open at 
6:00 p.m.)

Next Month’s Meeting 
September 8th, 2011 7:00 p.m.

Please carpool, parking is somewhat limited.

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc
P.O. Box 6341 
Santa Barbara, CA 93160
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Coast Lines Newsletter
This is a monthly publication. Newsletter articles will be accepted up until the 20th of August for the September issue. 
Send articles to the editor: Julie Cohen, quiltnews@wagy.net or PO Box 2135, Santa Barbara, CA 93120.


